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          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330,  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

Join us for Mother’s Day  
The Hudson’s Hope Lions Club 
 

       invites you to…. 
 

          Steak & Lobster Dinner & Social 
 

Saturday, May 12th @ 6:00 pm   
Hudson’s Hope Community Hall 

 

 

   Steak & Lobster Dinner: $40.00     Lobster Dinner: $35.00 

   Steak Dinner: $25.00              Lobster Take Out: $25.00 
 

  Dinner tickets available from:  
  Johanna Dupuis at 783-0732 or Johanna@hudsonshope.ca  
 

Dinner tickets MUST be picked up  
and paid for by May 4th. 
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Dear Community of Hudson's Hope  
The Grad class of 2019 will be collecting bottles for the  

remainder of the Grad fund raising year present until November 
or December of this year.  For pick up in Hudson's Hope please 
contact Rodney Rice at 250 783 5799 or Scott Kyllo at 250 261 
8640 to arrange a convenient time. Also, an account number 

168 has been set up at the Fort St. John bottle depot for those 
of you going into town that would like to drop off any bottle  

donations at your preference there. Thank you in advance and 
we appreciate your donations. 

Grad Class 2019 

The Hudson's Hope Swimming Pool will be opening 
for the 2018 Season on Friday, May 18th. 

WEATHER PERMITTING   
 

Check out our website hudsonshope.ca for the latest schedule, or 
stop by the pool to pick one up. 
 

Season Passes and Punch 

cards will be available for  

purchase at the Pool.  
Now accepting Interac! 

Sorry …. No Visa or MC 
 

10201 Holland Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C1V0 

Phone: 250-783-9913 
Email: pool@hudsonshope.ca 
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May at the Hudson’s Hope Museum 
Summer hours are here! 

The museum will be open Monday to Sunday 9-5 
starting May1st. 

 

Have you every wondered where the name of your street 

comes from? In Hudson’s Hope the majority of the 

streets are named after the pioneers, men and women 

that came to the area and settled, farmed, trapped and 

traded. Over the next couple of months, we will be     

giving you a little history on the people that your streets 

are named after!  
 

Up Next – Carter St – Is named after William (Bill) 

Carter -  He was born in 1882 in England and spent his 

youth working with horses. He immigrated to Canada 

when he was 21, and started work on a farm in Manito-

ba. He decided to join the Royal Northwest Mounted   

Police in 1903. Before coming to Hudson’s Hope he was 

involved in cutting the trail to the Yukon from Fort St 

John in 1905. He settled in Hudson’s Hope in 1912,  

coming to town with Dudley Shaw and Tom Jamieson.   
 

Summer Staff Needed: The museum is now accepting applications for our Sum-

mer Student positions. The museum is looking for a Digitization Assistant and a   

Curator Assistant. Job dates would be from June 14 – Sept 2, 2018, Wage: $15/hr 

30 hours/week. 
 

Job Description: Collate artifact documentation to complete an inventory of        

artifacts on display in exhibition areas and outdoor cabins. Upload data onto data-

base.  Some accessioning will be necessary, guiding tours and working in the gift 

shop. Experience working with data entry and working in a library or museum an 

asset. Please send or drop off resume to the museum before May 15th, 2018.  
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on May     

17th, 2017 at 7 pm in St Peter’s Church Hall. Our month-

ly meetings will be rotating between 1 pm and 7pm in 

2018, depending on the month. Please watch for reminders 

for the time.  Everyone is welcome at historical meetings. 

If you would like any further information, please call the 

Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at hhmuse-

um@pris.ca 

Summer Hours are 9-5 Monday to Sunday starting May1st  

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator  

Tom Jamieson 

Bill Carter 

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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 AMAZING RIVERFRONT ACREAGES FOR SALE 

RESULTS THAT MOVE YOU 

Nicole Gilliss 
Century 21 Energy Realty 

(250) 783-1076  

R2197664  $485,000.00 1360sf Log Home. Garage, Quonset. Guest Cabin.7.6 acres. 

R2255619      $435,000.000     1200sf Log Home.     River Access.     12 acres. 
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. Lets hope that winter is finally be-

hind us as we spring into Spring!  
 

On April 3rd, the Lions Club sponsored and helped out at the annual Jam Can 

where the school kids got a chance to try their hand at curling. A big thanks goes 

out to the Curling Club and school volunteers and especially to Lorna Winnicky 

and Steve Metzger for all they do. It was great to see everyone out and a good 

time was had by all!  
 

On April 28th, we partnered with the District of Hudson’s Hope to put on the Vol-

unteer Appreciation BBQ in recognition of all of the volunteers who help make our 

community such great place live. 
 

Mark Saturday, May 12th on your calendar for our annual Mother’s Day Steak & 

Lobster Dinner. It’s at 6 pm at the Community Hall but don’t forget to order and 

pay for your steak and/or lobster by May 5th. Tickets are available from Johanna 

at 250 783-0732, 250 783-9901 or Johanna@hudsonshope.ca. A steak dinner is 

$25, lobster dinner $35, steak and lobster dinner is $40 and a lobster take-out is 

$25. Come on out and treat your Mom, your family or just yourself to a terrific 

meal! 
 

The Lions Club is bringing back the Walkathon on May 27th! It’s been many years 

since this has been done and we are looking forward to it! The route is 16km from 

the Community Hall to the Peace Canyon Gate and return. You can walk, run, rol-

lerblade…whatever you choose!  Prizes will be awarded to the Youngest, Oldest 

and Fastest people to complete the course. Join us for a free BBQ at the end for 

all the participants.  Each walker will collect pledges and the money will used to 

help those in need in our community!  Registration will be at 9 am at the Commu-

nity Hall and the Walk will start at 10 am. Watch for posters and PSAs in early 

May.   
 

If you want to lend a hand and become a member, check out our Facebook page 

@hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always 

looking for new members! 
 

Submitted with pride 
 

Roary   

 

 

mailto:Johanna@hudsonshope.ca
mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 

 
February 19-23 
Sam McCarthy, Henry Levesque, Madelyn Aldridge, MacKenzie Koehn-King, Broc Fortin, Mike 
Gortman, Madison Beebe, Candela Matus, Leneya Vig, Zoe Baxter, Eden Forrester, Quentin 

Kenny, David Schwartz, Brynn Beswick, Cole Norton 
 

March 9 
Halle Beebe, Tristan Beam, Xander Hills, Keaton Vig, Haden Fieber, Elayna Sorsdahl 
 

March 12 – 16 
Quinn Gunderson, Madelyn Aldridge, Addison Carruthers, Jessa Deitner, Eva Schenk, Robyn 
Haagsman, Laynee Goettemoeller 
 

April 3 – 6 
Vayda Herbison, Esmae Matchett, Finlay Vince, Claire Gilliss, Sierra Musyowski, Tristan 
Beam, MacKenzie Koehn-King, Stella Matchett, Sophie Kehl, Hadley Gilliss, Damian Aldridge, 
Scott Needham, Mike Gortman, Sean Hodgkinson, Quentin Kenny. 
 

Congratulations to the following students who recently competed in a  
Karate Tournament in Penticton: 

Sydne Douglas   Gold Kumite/ Bronze Kata. 
Brenna Rice   Silver Kumite/ Bronze Kata. 

Leneya Vig   Silver Kumite/ Gold Kata. 
Keaton Vig   Silver Kumite/ Silver Kata /Gold Team Kata. 
Cole Norton   Bronze Kumite/ Bronze Kata/ Gold Team Kata. 
 

Also, Congratulations to Leneya Vig who earned a bronze medal in Kumati 
down in Kamloops at the BC Winter Games. 
 

There were over 1200 Athletes that competed in 19 sports representing their 
home zones with determination and pride. Leneya competed with Zone 8 from Hudson's 
Hope, Fort St John, Tumbler Ridge, Chetwynd, Dawson Creek, and surrounding area. 
 

Pink Shirt Day - We once again enjoyed a strong turnout of students wearing pink to show 
their support for being kind to others.  Way to go HAWKS! 
 

Art Starts Speed Control - These talented "rockers" visited our school in March, presenting 
an hour of awesome traditional rock music (I loved the 80's tunes).  Then they spent an   

entire day running workshops to teach small groups of students some basic rock music, and 
also create a "Rock Anthem" for our school. It was a really fun couple of days for our        
students. 
 

Students from Hudson’s Hope School once again did extremely well at the EGBC 
Popsicle Stick Bridge Building Competition.  I don't know if folks in the community are 
aware of this or not, but Hudson's Hope has basically been "owning" this competition for the 
past few years.  A big thank you to Mrs. Baytaluke for all of her hard work helping our stu-

dents with their engineering skills, and also for looking after all the organization that had to 
be done to register/bring all the bridges to the competition. 
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Many of our students placed in the top 5 in their categories. Here is a quick results list: 
 

The machine couldn’t break Dylan’s or Henry’s bridges!  They tested them 

twice and then went by weight of the bridge to declare Dylan first. They 
both held over 600 engineering units.  Way to go HAWKS! 
 

The Jam Can Curling Event was a lot of fun once 
again. We are so fortunate to have such a great group of 
volunteers to make this event possible. I want to thank 

Steve Metzger for volunteering so much of his time and 
enthusiasm, and Lorna Winnicky for organizing the teams. 
Thank to the following community members for working 
with and encouraging our students: Ross & Deborah Peck, 
Grace Okada, Mary Brereton, Alan Cartwright, and Travis 
Winnicky.  As always a big thank you to the Hudson's 

Hope Lion's Club for sponsoring the event, and members 
Shawn Shepherd, Cassie Stark, Joannie Graham, and 

Nedra Forrester for supporting our students! Finally, thank 
you Artha Stuber for providing a canteen. 

 
Jersey Day - On Thursday, April 12th, our school joined thousands of others and wore jer-

seys to school to support the families of the Humboldt Bronco's bus crash.   

 
Congratulations to our HAWKS for a fine showing at the Regional Science Fair last Friday at 

North Peace Secondary School.  All of our students earned medals: 
 
Kayla Stuber      Silver Samantha Matus       Silver    Lucas Beam        Silver   
Annika Quibell      Bronze  Billie Naisby          Bronze     Hadley Gillis        Gold  
Cache Greffard     Bronze   Sophie Kehl         Gold    David Schwartz     Gold 
Brynne Beswick     Gold  

 
 

Junior category: 
2nd Brynn Beswick 
3rd Keaton Vig 
5th David Schwartz 

 
 

Intermediate 
1st Sydne Douglas 
2nd Megan Matus 
3rd Katie Norton 

4th Davida Naisby 
5th Leneya Vig 

Senior 
1st Dylan Beswick 
2nd  Henry Kehl 
3rd Manraj Singh 

4th Brenna Rice 
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Provincial Skills Canada Competition.  David Schwartz and Brynn Beswick recently rep-
resented the North Peace Region at this competition in Abbotsford.  David & Brynn's spa-
ghetti bridge placed 7th out of 13 bridges across the 

province!  Fantastic work HAWKS!! 
 

 

Mexico House-building Trip - Congratulations to Ben 
Jackson and Taylor Rowe who joined a team headed by 
Richard Koop to build a small house in Mexico for people 

in need.  The boys gained some very valuable skills and 

experience, and also received very positive feedback from 
Mr. Koop.  Thank you Mr. Koop for all of your work organ-

izing this trip. 
Also thank you to the Beryl 
Prairie Fire Hall & the Hud-
son's Hope Lions Club for 

your support. 
 
Grade 3 Recycling/Earth 
Day presentations - Well 

our grade 3 students are certainly pre-
pared to help keep the world a little 
greener!  They recently completed their 

Earth Day posters, and spent time pre-
senting what they have learned to the 

younger grades.  Way to go HAWKS! 
 
 
 
 

Mrs. Perry's Biology 12 students recently invited the grade 1-2 class to participate in 

their heart dissection lab.  The older students did a wonderful job explaining the     different 
parts of the heart, and the  importance of the circulatory system to their younger peers. 
 

Living It Up - A big thank you to Greta Goddard, and "Hope for Health" for getting this  

after-school program off the ground.  Students from grades Kindergarten to Seven have the 
opportunity to participate in healthy activities after school for one hour, twice a week for the 
next seven weeks.  Thank you Hope for Health! 
 

Upcoming Events at HHESS: 
 

Classroom Champions - We have an exciting visitor coming to our school on April 27th. 
Alysia Rissling, Canada's Womens' Olympic Bobsleigh competitor will be here at  

Hudson's Hope School, visiting her Classroom Champion students!  This will be a wonderful 
opportunity for our students to get to meet an olympian who has been helping to model the 
importance of fair play, determination, and community spirit! 
 

Heritage Fair - Our elementary students have been working very hard to prepare for the 
Regional Heritage Fair competition that will take place at our school on April 25th.  Public 
viewing is from 12:30-1:30.  Folks are welcome to join us in the gym to check out the     
historical projects our students will be presenting. 
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Bev Lambert, Metis Jigger - Ms. Lambert will be visiting our school on April 30th to pre-
sent, teach, and practice Metis jigging (dance) with our school.  Ms. Lambert has presented 
at our school in past years, and is a dynamic and energetic presenter. 
Earth Day - Some time in May you will notice our students and staff doing our part to keep 

our planet a little cleaner (we just have to wait for all this snow to disappear).   
 

Jump Rope for Heart - Our students par-
ticipate in this fundraising 
event every year to support 

the Heart & Stroke Founda-
tion.  This year, participat-

ing students will be collect-
ing pledges during the first 
week of May.  Thank you for 

supporting this worthy cause. 
 
Our grade 10 students    recently attended the   PARTY Program (Prevent Alcohol & Risk-

Related  Trauma in Youth) at the FSJ hospital. I would like to thank Sandra Richardson as 
well as the many other volunteers who took time out of their very busy schedules in order to 
organize a very educational day for our students.  Our grade 10s were very appreciative of 
the program, and felt it was a very worthwhile experience.  
 
Congratulations to Carson Gunderson, who recently competed in a 

ro-

deo in 
Chetwynd, taking 
first place in Breakaway roping & Chute 
Dog- ging, and third place in 
Goat Tying. 

Congratulations to Ben Jack-
son, who is winning so many 
saddles and other awards 
in different rodeos, that I just can’t keep track of them anymore! 
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          DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S  

Well, the crocuses that I was looking for last month were just a little late but there 

are a  few around now, and the birds are all in a frenzy to get things caught up. So 

I think we can finally say that spring has come.  And though there has been some 

erosion from the big snow-melt, it hasn’t been as bad as it could have been. In 

most places there didn’t seem to be much frost in the ground so between water 

sinking in, and the wind whisking it away, the ground has dried up pretty quickly. 
 

Disposal Well Meeting: 

The Oil & Gas Commission will come to a meeting in Hudson’s Hope to provide the 

history and future of the disposal well located across the road from the airport, and 

within 3.3 km of Peace Canyon Dam.  The well is presently suspended but will be 

allowed to re-open if a number of conditions are met.   
 

To learn the story of the disposal well and what is being disposed of, come to a 

meeting hosted by the Oil & Gas Commission.  Details: 
 

Date: May 23 

Time:  7 – 8 pm 

Place: Hudson’s Hope Community Hall 
 

Representatives from the Oil & Gas Commission will include: 
 

Mayka Kennedy  Executive Vice-President, Chief Engineer 

Stu Venables   Senior Petroleum Geologist 

Richard Slocomb  Vice President, Reservoir Engineering 

Graham Currie  Executive Director, Public & Corporate Relations 
 

You can find the OGC’s letter to the disposal well’s owner explaining the reasons for 

their decision and the conditions at  https://www.bcogc.ca/node/14647/download 
 

More Senior’s Housing for Hudson’s Hope 
 

The Hudson’s Hope Health Care & Housing Society (HCHS) completed a needs 

assessment analysis that showed that more seniors’ and supportive housing is 

needed in Hudson’s Hope.  The Society is now moving ahead with a feasibility study 

and concept plan. This will include details of the proposed building, basic design  

location, and a preliminary budget.   
 

Both Hudson’s Hope Council and the Peace River Regional District have passed    

resolutions of support for the project.  This facility would not replace Silver Willow; 

rather, it would add more spaces and a slightly higher level of care. It would allow 

seniors to continue to live in Hudson’s Hope longer, a very positive addition for our 

community.   Thanks to the Housing Society for taking the initiative on this project!  

https://www.bcogc.ca/node/14647/download
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Mayor Gwen Johansson 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 

 

 

 HOPE COUNCIL NEWS 

Community Hall   

Council has passed a bylaw to put away $30,000 per year in a reserve fund for a 

new community hall.  The present hall has served us well for many years but an 

assessment last year determined that it made more economic sense to start sav-

ing for a new hall rather than keep repairing the old one.  
 

Solar Opening: 

The Official Commissioning of the Hudson’s Hope Solar Array will be on       

Saturday, June 2. Exact time and location will be posted nearer the day. But 

there will be a barbecue and some tours for those interested!  
 

All the installed panels are now connected to the grid. The net metering began in 

March and the first indicators of effectiveness is starting to trickle in.  Metering at 

the Public Works Shop started on March 7 and the meter was read March 16.  In 

those 9 days, the shop used 880 kilowatt hours - but it generated 1,040 kilowatt 

hours.  March was a snowy month, so the solar panels were doing pretty well    

despite all that snow.  A good start for our solar. 
 

The last solar installation will be a “wave-shaped array” mounted on posts at the 

swimming pool.  It is presently being fabricated in Dawson Creek; when complet-

ed it will be dismantled, moved and re-assembled next to the pool, hopefully     

before pool opening day. Photos of the design are on the District website.  
 

That New Flag 

The week of April 22 is Multiple Sclerosis Awareness Week and we are flying the 

MS flag in recognition of that.  The northern representative of the BC MS Society 

lives in Fort St John and would be happy to be in touch with anyone in Hudson’s 

Hope who has MS or is involved in some way with the disease.   
 

Grant-writer: 

If your organization is in need of funds for a special project, the new grant writers 

are ready, willing, and able to track down that special grant. They will work with 

you to identify exactly what is needed and then they will actually write the appli-

cation for you.  For free!   

An email to grantwriter@prrd.bc.ca  goes directly to Chris Maundrell. Or you can 

call him at  250 783 0632. 
 

Thanks! 

Thanks to Kaitlyn Atkinson, recreation coordinator for organizing Volunteer        

Appreciation Day and Wallace Roach for organizing the Day of Mourning service. 

mailto:grantwriter@prrd.bc.ca
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DOUBLE ‘H’ SADDLE CLUB IS HOSTING 

2018 B.C. HIGH SCHOOL  

RODEO ASSOCIATION  

JUNIOR AND SENIOR PROVINCIAL FINALS 
HUDSON’S HOPE 

MAY 19th, 20th  & 21st 
 

Saturday  Sunday 

Start                      Start 

 11am        11am 

Volunteer help Appreciated 

Phone: 250.783.5611 
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Hudson’s Hope Strong Start: 
 

Welcome to those families new to our community! My name is Dee and I am the 

Early Childhood Education Facilitator for the StrongStart Program.  We are located 

at the back entrance of the Hudson’s Hope School. We are open from 9am – 12pm 

Monday to Friday with the exception of statutory holidays.  Registration is required 

for each child in attendance so please bring either birth certificate or care card. 
 

Our parent/child interaction environment offers infant/toddler center, circle center, 

train center, kitchen center, dramatic play center and transportation center. A 

healthy snack is also provided each session.  Parents are invited to sign out books 

from our library bin.  We also offer gym times scheduled daily from 9:40am - 

10:15. 

 

Congratulations to Annabelle Needham as she was April’s door prize winner!      

Remember to enter your name in the draw box for this month’s prize. 

 

Happy Birthday shout out for the month of May to Oliver Robinson, Aria Roberge 

and Addilyn Meek! 
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MAY FUNDRAISER SALE  
COFFEE, TEA, FRUIT & SUGAR 

 

ORDER DEADLINE: SUNDAY, 27TH OF MAY 
 

Next Sale November 2018 

Call Steve at 783-0790 to order or for more information 

Or Email stevenwaynemetzger@gmail.com 
 

 

Coffees 
Organic - Peru, Tanzania, Espresso, Bolivia, & Ethiopia  

Other Coffees - Columbia,  Decaf, French Roast, 
and Congo. 

 

Beans & Ground, Dark & Medium (varies by coffee) 
$16 for 454g, $65 for 5 lb  

**Great bulk price with no shipping cost 
 

Loose Teas 
Black, Green, Chai, Earl Grey, Lemongrass, Smoked 

$7.00 for 70g, $60 for 1kg  
**Great bulk price with no shipping cost 

 
Organic Dried Fruit 

Mango, Goldenberry, Pineapple, Banana, Dragonfruit $5.50 
for 100g, (Banana & Dragon fruit different size) 

 

Organic Whole Cane Sugar (a baker’s delight!!) 
$5 for 500g, $18 for 2kg, $45 for 5kg 

 

Organic Cocoa Nibs: $5.50 for 120g 
 

See www.levelground.com for other products that are available! 
 

mailto:stevenwaynemetzger@gmail.com
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Police Report: 
April 2018 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to approximately 25 calls for service over the last 

four weeks. During the month of March, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP issued 33 Motor 

Vehicle Act Warnings and Violation Tickets. Three impaired drivers were stopped 

and charged during this period.    
 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP is still investigating the incident of slashed tires of one of 

the police vehicles that occurred at an RCMP residence. This act of mischief put 

residents at risk by delaying any emergency police response that would have been 

needed during that night and next morning. Any residents with information can 

call the local detachment or Crime Stoppers to report anonymously.   
 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP is still investigating the attempted theft of ATM machine 

from the local Credit Union.  Anyone with information regarding this incident can 

call the local detachment or Crime Stoppers to report anonymously.   
 

On March 17th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a complaint of an erratic 

driver on Hwy 29 heading toward Hudson’s Hope.  The vehicle was located and the 

driver was arrested for a warrant and for being impaired by drug. Suspected drugs 

were located in the vehicle.  Charges are pending. 
 

On March 17th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a vehicle for speeding at 153 

Km/hr in the 90 Km/hr zone. The vehicle plate was not associated to the vehicle 

and several violation tickets were issued to the driver.   
 

On March 23rd, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to two reports of the same 

tractor trailer spun out on two different hills along Hwy 29.  The driver was issued 

a Notice and Order to repair or replace his tire chains as they were in poor condi-

tion causing the vehicle to spin out and block traffic on two occasions.  The chains 

were replaced the following day.  
 

On March 24th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP observed a snowmobile travelling on 

local streets.  The snowmobile took off but was eventually located at a local resi-

dence thanks to a tip from a citizen. The owner of the snowmobile was issued writ-

ten warnings for no insurance and non-registered off road vehicle on public road.   
 

On March 31st, 2018, a vehicle was stopped for speeding and the driver was issued 

a 3 day immediate roadside driving prohibition after providing a breath sample.   
 

On April 8th, 2018, a driver was stopped on Beattie Drive for speeding.  The driver 

was found to not have a driver license and failed two road side breath tests.  The 

driver was issued a 90 day immediate road side driving prohibition, a violation 

ticket for no driver license, and the vehicle was impounded for 30 days.   
 

On April 15th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a local property to assist 

BC Conservation office with a complaint of dogs attacking a small deer.  The inves-
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tigation revealed that a resident had fired a firearm from a vehicle while close to 

a residence. A charge for careless use of firearm is being investigated and charg-

es are pending.   
 

Off Road Vehicle and Marine Safety 
 

As the weather improves, many people will be heading out to enjoy the local 

trails and rivers. The RCMP would like to remind everyone to conduct themselves 

in a safe manner while obeying the rules and regulations pertaining to proper and 

safe operation of off road and marine vehicles.  Know the requirements prior to 

heading out.  Leave a travel plan with someone who will know where you are go-

ing and when you will be expected to return.  
 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP will be conducting ORV and Marine patrols throughout the 

area and operators may be issued tickets for non-compliance.  
 

Visit ICBC, Transport Canada, and Canada Boat Safety websites for information 

regarding necessary requirements for boat and ORV licensing and operation.   
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 

Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/  for advice on 

submitting tips online and to browse the area’s “most wanted” page.   
 

Cst. William McKenna 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 
 

12 
 

13 14 
 

15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 
 

26 

27 
 

28 29 30 31   

M AY  2 018  

School District 60 wants you to know… 
You are your child’s first and best teacher.  You can help your child grow strong roots for 
learning both in and out of school. 

  Tip - Unstructured Play 
encourage creative and pretend play 

let children be creative outside with sticks, dirt, leaves and rocks or inside with blan-
kets, pillows, chairs or boxes 

provide time for dramatic play alone or with other children 
When play is child-driven, children practice decision-making skills, move at their own pace, 
and discover areas of interest on their own.  The most creative play takes place outside of 
direct adult supervision.  As you might remember from your childhood, we don’t need to 
have every moment scheduled, and, in fact, some of the best creativity comes from being 
bored.  To find out more information go to: 
www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca or www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca 

BAG  
DAY 

BAG  
DAY 

http://www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 

FATHERS 

DAY 

                      18 19 20 21 22 
 

23 

24 
 

25 26 27 28 29 30 

 JU N E  2 018  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community ! 

 

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR FLYER IN 
STORE 

 

OPEN 

SUNDAYS 

NEW 
OPENING 

HOURS 

A Proud Member 
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 District of Hudson’s Hope Bylaw Information 

District of Hudson’s Hope Community Hall Reserve Fund Bylaw No. 894 

Council adopted the “District of Hudson’s Hope Reserve Fund Bylaw No. 894, 2018” at the Special 

Council Meeting held on April 25, 2018.    The Community Hall Reserve Fund is being established in 

order to set aside funds to pay for the replacement of the existing Community Hall.  
 

District of Hudson’s Hope Annual Financial Plan Bylaw No. 896, 2018 

Council adopted the District of Hudson’s Hope “Annual Financial Plan Bylaw No. 896, 2018” at the Spe-

cial Council Meeting held on April 25, 2018.    
 

District of Hudson’s Hope Tax Rate Bylaw No. 897, 2018 

Council adopted the District of Hudson’s Hope “Tax Rate Bylaw No. 897, 2018” at the Special Council 

Meeting held on April 25, 2018.    



               The Bulletin                                                   24                                                      May 2018 

 

 

Safety and Bylaw Enforcement 

May Safety Tips – National Water Safety Month 

1  Staying close, being alert and watching children in and around the pool. 
 Never leave a child unattended in a pool or spa and always watch your child when 

he or she is in or near water.  
 Keep children away from pool drains, pipes and other openings to avoid entrap-

ments.  
  Have a telephone close by when you or your family is using a pool or spa.  
  If a child is missing, look for him or her in the pool or spa first.  
 Share safety instructions with family, friends and neighbors.  

2  Learning and practicing water safety skills. 
  Learn how to swim and teach your child how to swim. 
  Learn to perform CPR on children and adults and update those skills regularly. 
  Understand the basics of life-saving so that you can assist in a pool emergency. 

3  Having appropriate equipment for your pool or spa. 
 Install a four-foot or taller fence around the pool and spa and use self-closing and 

self-latching gates; ask your neighbors to do the same at their pools.  
 Install and use a lockable safety cover on your spa. 
 If your house serves as a fourth side of a fence around a pool, install door alarms 

and always use them.  
For additional protection, install window guards on windows facing pools or spas. 

 Install pool and gate alarms to alert you when children go near the water.  
 Ensure any pool and spa you use has compliant drain covers and ask your pool 

service provider if you don’t know. 
 Maintain pool and spa covers in good working order. 
 Consider using a surface wave or underwater alarm. 

Bylaw Information May 2018 – “District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Bylaw No. 823, 

2013”. 

15.0 M1  ZONE: LIGHT INDUSTRIAL (SERVICED) 
The intent of the M1 zone is to permit a broad range of light industrial uses that require 
fully serviced land. It is intended that industrial uses in this zone primarily provide sup-
port products and services to local businesses, agriculture and resource development. 

15.1 Permitted Uses 
In the M1 zone, the following uses and no other uses are permitted: 
1.   Accessory buildings and structures. 
2. Animal hospital. 
3. Animal shelters. 
4. Artist studios. 
5. Auction houses. 
6. Automobile sales, services, rental and repair. 
7. Bottling and distribution plant. 
8. Brewery and distillery operations. 
9. Car wash. 
10. Caretaker residence. 
11. Cartage (delivery and express facilities), hauling, moving and stor-

age (including truck terminals and packing/crating facilities). 
12. Commercial storage. 
13. Fuel sales and storage including card-lock fuel sales and wholesale 

distribution. 
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14. Funeral parlour. 
15. Industrial trades training facility. 
16. Laboratories and research establishments. 
17. Laundromat and dry cleaner. 
18. Machine shop. 
19. Machinery and heavy equipment sales, rental, servicing and repair. 
20. Nursery and greenhouse including related retail outlet. 
21. Offices, storage buildings and workshops for general contractor and trade contrac-

tors. 
22. Oilfield supplies and service. 
23. Produce and meat processing, including canning, freezing, packing 

facilities for cold storage, and ice plant. 
24. Recycling depot. 
25. Secondary wood processing. 
26. Service station. 
27. Sign shop 
28. Small engine sales and repair shops. 
29. Small-scale manufacturing, assembly, processing, finishing an 

packaging. 
30. Storage facility including cold storage and ice plant. 
31. Taxidermy establishment. 
32. Taxi office. 
33. Tire shop, including sales, service and repair. 
34. Truck and truck-trailer sales, rental and repair. 
35. Upholstery shops. 
36. Warehousing and wholesale establishments. 
37. Welding shops. 
 

Zone Specific Regulations 
On a parcel located in an area zoned as M1, no building or structure will be construct-
ed, located or altered, and no plan of subdivision approved which contravenes the 
regulations set out in this section. Column 1 sets out the matter to be regulated and 
Column 2 sets out the regulations. 
 

 

 

Safety and Bylaw Enforcement 

COLUMN 
1 

COLUMN 
2 

.1   Minimum parcel size 1,000 m² 

.2   Maximum building and structure height 12 m 

.3   Minimum parcel width 30 m 

Minimum setback of buildings and structures from: 

 front parcel line 

 interior side parcel line 

 exterior side parcel line 

 rear parcel line 

  
10 m 
0 m (6 m when abutting an R-zone or the 
RU1 zone) 
10 m 

0 m (6 m when abutting an R-zone or the 

RU1 zone) 

Maximum parcel coverage 60% 
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Nearly one third of all wildfires in B.C. are detected and reported by the general 

public. Public wildfire reports have resulted in immeasurable savings in property 

damage, forest resources and fire suppression dollars.    

                                                                                                       

How to Report a Wildfire:  
 

If you see a wildfire, please report it to Wildfire Management Service at  

1-800-663-5555 or call *5555 toll free on most cellular networks.  

Alternately, you can report a wildfire to 9-1-1. 
 

What You'll Be Asked:  
 

When reporting a wildfire, a operator will ask:  
 

 your phone number 

 the location of the fire 

 what the fire is burning (trees? What           

species?) 

 the size of the fire 

 how quickly the fire is spreading 

 the colour of the smoke 

 whether there are values or lives at risk 

 

The details that you provide are critical in determining the type of response that the 

fire will receive from fire suppression authorities. Your help is greatly appreciated as 

it helps us to allocate our resources more efficiently and respond quickly to wildfire 

activity. 

 

Further information on wildfires, provincial danger ratings and forest restrictions 

can be obtained by calling our toll-free Wildfire Information number:  

 

1-888-3-FOREST (1-888-336-7378) 
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Office hours: 
Monday to Wednesday 

9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Friday 

9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Rentals available seven days per 

week, anytime 

Kristi Kares Handcrafted 
Meet Kristi Alsop 

She began talking about the idea of using   
natural products with friends and acquaintances 
and the responses she received were enthusias-
tic. People not only thought it was a  wonderful 
idea but believed that there would be a strong 
market in Hudson’s Hope for natural body 
products. So Kristi began trying more and more new recipes and    participat-
ing in craft fairs, and it wasn’t long before Kristi Kares Handcrafted was born.  
 

Choose from a diverse selection of lip balms, salves, serums, lotion bars, deo-
dorant, healing blends and more, including formulas made with 100 percent organic ingredients. Each 
and every recipe is handcrafted in small batches to ensure quality, effectiveness and safety.  
 

The Pearkes Centre 
Meet Patricia Markin 
The Pearkes Centre is Hudson’s Hope’s largest and most diverse rental 
facility, perfectly suited for hosting a variety of events and functions. The 

Pearkes Centre offers several different 
rooms ideal for meetings, performing arts, 
trade shows, workshops, seminars, family  
reunions and wedding receptions. A board-
room style room is also available and outfit-
ted with WiFi, projector and screen. 
 
There is even a small galley kitchen available for rental to meet your food 
preparation needs. Rooms may be rented for as little as one hour. The 
Pearkes Centre is home to several local businesses, and more monthly 
office space is available. The Pearkes Centre offers affordable rates 

and support so that you can plan and execute a successful meeting, function or event.  
Special, reduced rates available for non-profit organizations. 

 

 Large and small rental spaces 
 Flexible rental arrangements 
 10 acre field  

 
 Face, hands, body and bath 
 All natural skin care products 
 Crafted by hand in small 

batches 

Kristi Kares Handcrafted body 
and bath products are available at 
Pro Hardware in Hudson’s Hope 

and directly from the maker.  
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*As done in the past in order to accommodate our summer programming, the     

library will be closed Saturdays from the May long weekend to the September long 

weekend. 
 

We would like to welcome Kelsey Shewfelt to our library team!  She has accepted the Custodi-

al position. Thank you so much to Caleb Johnson for his years of service to the library as our 

Custodian. 
 

Home Based Business Event – Thank you so much for all of the vendors and patrons 

who came out to support our most recent fundraising event.  Thank you to Grace 

Okada and Steve Mezger who volunteered to run the canteen for our event again 

this year even though she is no longer on our library board.  We really appreciate 

having you both as friends of the library! 
 

Adult Programs – Amber Norton, Library Director 

Armchair Traveller: If you would like to present a vacation slideshow for one of 

our library events, please do not hesitate to call the library or email                   

director.hhpl@pris.ca.   

Pen Pal Program: Would you like to have a pen pal?  All ages sign up today! 

  

Young Adult Programs: Shellie Howard, YA Programmer 

Lego Club Mondays from 3:30-4:30 All ages welcome! 
Tween Club Thursdays from 3:15-4:45 Ages 9 through 13 
Teen Club Thursdays from 5:00-7:00 Ages 13 plus 

  

Children’s Programs – Toni Sandford, Children’s Programmer 
 

StoryTime & Stay and Play On Tuesdays from 10:00 to 11:30 am, we welcome parents 

and tots to join us for theme-based silly songs, stories, crafts and activities.  

1000 Books Before Kindergarten – Parents can sign up their preschoolers to 

join our reading train; earn prizes for each milestone reached. See Toni for more 

information. 

Library Club fun for Kindergarteners to Grade 4 on Wednesdays from 3:30 to 

4:30. 



           May 2018                                29                                               The Bulletin 

Mary Scott – 1 adult paperback 

Sharon Jackson – 1 adult paperback 

Faye Lavallee – 7 books 

Debbie Stebbe – 2 non-fiction books 

Julie Biever – 1 adult audiobook, 5 DVD 

Mike Nichols – 16 adult non-fiction 

Anonymous – 1 adult book 

Clare Johnson – box of PB westerns 

David Schwartz – 1 Young People HC 

Lenore Harwood – 10 adult books 

Donna Curzon – 195 assorted books! 

Aislinn Gentles – 11 adult & 1 kids book 

Item Donations –Huge appreciation for our generous donations! 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call us at (250)783-9414 and 

please remember to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 
 

“It is the mark of an educated     

mind to be able to entertain a            

though  without accepting it.” 

― Aristotle 

 

“Peace River Hydro Partners (PRHP) takes great pride in  

contributing to the Peace River Regional District (PRRD) and 

has a donation and sponsorship program to help non-profit 

organizations in the area. 
 

We focus our employee volunteer time and funding on three 

main pillars: healthy families, children and youth, and education. If you would like 

to apply for a sponsorship for your organization, event, or sports team, or are look-

ing for more information, please visit http://www.prhp.ca/community/or click here 

to fill out the funding application.  
 

If you are applying for a sponsorship for an event, please ensure you complete the 

application a minimum of six weeks prior to the event date. Applications may be 

submitted for up to a maximum of $5,000 per organization. Successful applicants 

will be notified by PRHP within 7 business days of receiving the application.” 

http://www.prhp.ca/community/
http://www.prhp.ca/community-investment-application/
http://www.prhp.ca/community-investment-application/
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Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesdays       7:00 pm  

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursdays       7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey  Mondays   8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday       7:00 pm 783-5571  

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Farmer’s Market  Seasonal     793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday        7:00 pm  250-263-0385 

Junior Rangers  1st & 3rd Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-0866 

Library Board Meeting 4th Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club                      Wednesdays       3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club  Mondays   3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays                 10:00 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club  Thursday       3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In  Thursday       5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club   1st Thursday       7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday       1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club   2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 783-0587 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday       7:00 pm  

Crib    Wednesdays             7:00 pm  

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                   1st Monday       As Scheduled 783-9901 

Whist    Mondays       7:00 pm 
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Call Lanna Tucker For a Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling 

Feature Listings  

“Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come True “ 
Choose a realtor you can trust !  

“Buying and selling a home or property is the single 
largest financial transaction  most of us make so make 
sure you’re comfortable with the realtor you choose”  

Lanna Tucker  
Personal Real Estate corp. 

Cell: 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

5 Bedrooms 3 Bathrooms 

Fully fenced 10 acre property ! 

Newer barn on concrete founda-

5156 Beryl Prairie 

RD 

$399,900.00 

 MLS R2231958 

9001 Jamieson 

Ave 

$275,000.00 

 MLS R2223236 

5 Bedrooms 3 Bathrooms 

Swedish @ New Zealand Design! 

Waiting on your finishing touch-

10122 Macdou-

gall ST 

$99,900.00 

 MLS R2191272 

  

 3 Bedroom 1 Bathroom  

Detached workshop, torch-on roof  

fully fenced yard, large deck! 

Are you thinking of selling ?  Call Lanna Tucker-PREC   250-793-4270                      

Today For your “FREE” Market Evaluation!  Let's get your Property SOLD to-

12010 Turner Cres. 

$239,900.00 

 MLS R2246136 

6 Bedrooms 2 Bathrooms 

Upstairs has many updates! 

New kitchen cabinets, flooring, 

trim and all new windows ! 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 

 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfitter@pris.ca 
Cell 250-783-0952  Home 250-783-9291  

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 
D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman             Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                    
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 

Email: deafcandig@hotmail.com 
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Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 
10324 Gething Street 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 

SATURDAY  

May 26th 

 
 

MONDAY, 

May 28th 

IS “BAG DAY” 

1pm to 4 pm 

Locally Owned & Operated for 24 Years 
www.w6contracting.com  

Phone: 250-783-9455   

w6ranch@gmail.com 
10701 Kruger Street  

PO Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

(c) 250-783-3019 

(c) 250-320-9835 

http://www.w6contracting.com
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

 Bachelor Suites 

 One Bedroom plus Den 

 Two Bedroom 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage. 
 

Contact Debbie at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

New Horizon’s  

Senior Club 
Do you like to play crib? 

Crib Tournament 
Saturday, May 5, 2018 @ 1 pm 

$10 per person includes lunch 
 

Where: 9907 Dudley Dr ive 

(little house next to the Library) 
 

Whether you’re new to town or  

just here for a short time 

 we welcome adults of all ages! 
 

Come alone or bring a partner!  
 

Cash prizes (depend on # of participants) 

50/50 draw 

Come for the fun of it! 

New  

Horizon’s 

Senior Club 
 

Plant & Bake Sale 
 

Saturday, June 2, 2018 @ 11 am 

 

Donations of plants or bake goods would 

be gratefully appreciated! 
 

Where: 9907 Dudley Dr ive 

(little house next to the Library) 
 

Your garden getting overrun with seasonal 

plants…we would be happy to take them for 

our fundraiser! 
 

Raffles 50/50 draw 
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St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
January 14th 

 

Services  are held on the  

2nd  Sunday at 2:00 pm 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 

Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

all ages welcome. 

 
CCCH 

CHURCH  DIRECTORY 

 
 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-

9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 

 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 

and from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate individual 

appointments, however the bus general-

ly starts making the return trip from Fort 

St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 

 

SENIOR/ADULT SWIM  

May 15, 2018  
   

 

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   

Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

 Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

 Walking track and gym available 
 Seniors Discount at the restaurant on 

Tuesdays 
 Other stops may be possible: quick shop-

ping, library etc. 
 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..…12:00 pm—5:00 pm 
Tuesday………………………………………………10:00 am—5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….………..12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….….11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…...12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Saturday……….……………………………………  12:00 pm -  5:00 pm 
Sundays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends…….…….Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                                       1 pm to 4 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP…………………………………..1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North………………………..1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South……………………..1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District………………..1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...……..1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information……………………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………………………….1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


